
Subject: Request for Non-Availability Waiver 
City of Ellsworth Street Project Project No. CWF 4170-11 SDW5283-11 

Dear Mr. Tytschkowki: 

This is a formal request for application for a non-availability waiver. 

The project is a full street reconstruction project that includes full water and sewer replacement on Grant, Piety, 
Woodworth, Strickland Streets in the City of Ellsworth Wisconsin. This project is proposed to be funded through 
the SDW and CWF loan program.  

The contractor, , was unable to source AIS compliant storm water adaptor plates. They tried a couple 
suppliers but to no avail. We provided the spec and cut sheet submittals to EPA and you indicated that you were 
unable to find a AIS manufacturer. They need three 30” and eighty nine 24” Adaptor Plates.  

Since construction began a few weeks and they will need a formal decision on the waiver, please complete your 
15 day public review and provide a decision on the waiver.  

Thank you for your assistance and timely response. 

cc: City of Ellsworth Wisconsin 
 

Matt Marcum, Environmental Loans Program Manager – CF/2 

State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
101 S. Webster Street 
Box 7921 
Madison WI  53707-7921 

April 10, 2025 

Aaron Tytschkowki – Environmental Engineer 
Office of Water | CWSRF 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
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